

Nervsletter

Construction Update: Good Weather Puts Us Ahead

The elements have cooperated and construction of Mary's Woods is not only right on track in many areas, it's ahead of schedule, according to Don Hynes, Owner's Representative. Don is responsible for project coordination between the Sisters of the Holy Names of Jesus and Mary and the construction firms of Andersen and Weitz.

"Everything is really going great and we're very pleased," said Hynes. Overall site work is just about completed and the next phase of construction is about to begin. The foundation of each building is either complete or ready to be poured. All utilities are ready, including power lines, cables for television and telephone, water systems, and both sanitary and storm sewers. A large part of the demolition of the Provincial House



Photo provided by: Kirsta Scranton, Project Engineer, Weitz Company

is complete and workers are ready to begin renovation as well as seismic upgrades. Land for the villas has been graded and is ready for construction. Perimeter roads have been paved and work has begun on Highway 43 to allow for acceleration lanes. According to Hynes, most of the landscaping work

will be done after the first of the year.

Indeed, it is exciting to watch our progress as Mary's Woods takes shape right before our eyes. Stay tuned: this is just the beginning!